Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Medicine
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that that Board of Medicine has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Jack Neil Rothman, M.D., on February 14, 2022. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 48, No. 33, of the February 17, 2022, Florida Administrative Register. Petitioner sought the Board’s opinion on whether the proposed business arrangement with Veriheal, Inc., operators of an online marketing website that advertises services to patients interested in obtaining a medical marijuana card, constitutes a prohibited split-fee arrangements under s. 817.505, F.S. The Board reviewed the Petition as its duly noticed meeting held on April 8, 2022. The Board’s Order, filed on May 3, 2022, respectfully declines to answer the Petitioner’s inquiries because the statute in question was a criminal statute over which the board lacked substantive jurisdiction. Accordingly, the Board dismissed the petition for declaratory statement

A copy of the Final Order on Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Paul Vazquez, J.D., Executive Director, Board of Medicine/MQA, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin # C03, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3253 or Paul.Vazquez@flhealth.gov.
